Objection to Dunmore Lakes Project Modification 2

I have been a local resident of Kiama Downs for over 20 years, and have parents who live in Minnamurra.  I write to object to the proposed extension of the Boral Sandmine.  My objection is based on the fact that the proposed sites (5A and 5B) are extremely close to the Minnamurra River.  

This river is central to our community.  We enjoy seeing the birds flying overhead, and the fish when we snorkel.  We respect the environment and use our kayaks to appreciate this special place.   If the new proposal goes ahead, it has the extreme risk of destroying the endangered ecological Bangalay sand forest species.   In addition, with the increased affected of climate change, and severe storm surge, I’m very worried that any extension of a sand mine will affect the water table thereby poisoning the river with a toxic bloom.  

The Minnamurra River and surrounding flood plains need to be protected now and for the future.  This short-term gain has the potential to forever change the beautiful environment in which we live, and where tourists come to enjoy.  I’m also very worried about the impact of increased traffic and noise on the local community.  Upon reading the proposal, this is clearly not a ‘modification and respectfully lodge an objection.

Kind regards
Jodi Keast
Kiama Downs

